

Offord Cluny & Offord Darcy Parish Council

M I N U T E S    O F   M E E T I N G  

Minutes of A REMOTE MEETING of the Parish Council held on Thursday, January 7, 2021 at 7.00pm using the Zoom platform.
Attending:
Cllrs Weitzel, Gatward, Dawson, Young, Eayrs, Gillbanks, Savage, Sarah 


Wilson (HDC) Peter Downes (CCC), One member of the public & Clerk
2021/2683
Apologies for Absence


Received from Cllr Riley
2021/2684
Open Forum (max 10 minutes)


No items raised
2021/2685
Declarations of Interest and Dispensation for Agenda items only



(Section 27 Localism Act 2011)


None
2021/2686
To Approve the Minutes of the remote meeting held on


December 3, 2020


Approved. To be signed at a later date.
2021/2687
Matters Arising from Minutes dated December 3, 2020 (information 


only)


None
2021/2688
District & County Councillor Reports


Sarah Wilson spoke about the recent floods experienced in Huntingdonshire 

which were the worst since 1998.   She confirmed that there was a need for 

Emergency Plans throughout the towns and parishes and that HDC would 

help with this but that the towns and parishes must put into place their own 

plans rather than expect HDC or CCC to do it all. She stressed it was 


important for everyone to work together. It was noted that some residents 

had raised concerns about the lack of assistance received by staff at HDC 


when emergency calls were made and also their disappointment that the 


area and those affected had not been visited by the District Cllrs.  Cllr Wilson 

stated they had done everything they could. The requirement for payment of 

Council Tax on empty flooded properties was also raised and Cllr Wilson said 

she would find out about this and report back.
County Councillor report to The Offords Parish Council, January 7th, 2021

The main current issue for the County Council is the controversy over the opening of schools in the light of the increasing Covid infection rate in this area. The guidance changed between my first draft of this report and sending it to you ! 

Here, for your information, is the notification I received at 11 p.m. on Monday January 4th:

	Education in Cambridgeshire Schools: An update

	Following the Prime Minister’s announcement this evening of a further England-wide lockdown which comes in to effect from tomorrow, the county council is supporting the closure of schools tomorrow across Cambridgeshire (5th January).  This will allow head teachers and their staff time to prepare to reopen from Wednesday (Jan 6th) for vulnerable children and children of key workers only and be in a position to roll out home learning options for others, as we await updated guidance how these groups will work and the expectations for their education. We expect to receive this advice from Government in the morning. 
 
These schools are contacting parents this evening to update them on the current position but parents are also asked to check on the schools own website for details.  Cambridgeshire County Council will be assisting them, particularly around making sure those pupils who receive free school meals or are in need of help to access home learning can be supported. A number of schools may open if they have the capacity and staffing to do so. 
 
Secondary schools which were not scheduled to re-open for face to face learning for all until w/c Jan 18th are not currently open, and will also be in touch with parents and pupils in the coming days about future plans.
 
Early years provision will be open as normal pending further guidance.
 
“Head teachers and their staff across Cambridgeshire and Peterborough continue to offer a magnificent response in the face of this ongoing pandemic - as have parents, many of whom will again be asked to support their children learning from home. It is the priority of us all to make sure every child in the county can continue to be educated safely until such time as they can all return to the classroom,” said Jonathan Lewis, Director of Education for Cambridgeshire County Council and Peterborough City Council.
 
(For the definition of the groups who are eligible to be taught in schools please see: ‘Critical workers and vulnerable children who can access schools or educational settings - GOV.UK www.gov.uk’),



The routine work of the County Council will be resuming shortly and the main topic will inevitably be the budget for 2021-22. I will keep the parish council informed as the situation develops. A decision is usually made at the February Council meeting. The Council’s forward budget planning is continuing. Costs have risen unexpectedly, demand for services is increasing and council income has dropped. 

The main local topic of concern has been the flooding which has affected several villages in my County division. The District Council has arranged a meeting about this on Wednesday of this week so I may be able to give an up-date at the meeting, though I expect the parish council will be represented at the meeting.

https://huntingdonshire-gov-uk.zoom.us/j/93578389361?pwd=NkhsMjFKeVZJRFcxQ0YxdmZqcU0rUT09
Meeting ID: 935 7838 9361
Passcode: 871861
Council officers are continuing to work hard to provide the services people need. Meeting the effects of the pandemic has required officers to be re-deployed away from their normal activities. For example, some members of the Highways team have been helping with the Covid Hub, which partially explains why the highways work is so erratic.

Local issues
The current requirements in terms of social distancing etc make it very difficult for me to carry out my normal expectation in terms of local casework but I am always pleased to be copied in to correspondence and, if appropriate, I can give my support or guidance, albeit remotely!

Contact me on 01480 509471, peter.downes@cambridgeshire.gov.uk                                            

Peter Downes, January 5th, 2021
2021/2689
Finance, Risk Assessment & General Purposes


2689.1

To approve the monthly accounts





Approved as an accurate record


2689.2

To approve the balance sheet




Approved as an accurate record
2021/2690
To Approve the following payments


The following payments were approved
200921
Barney Warner
Village Maintenance

£56.00
200922
Barker Signs

Little Library Signs

£64.80

200923
Charlie Vince

Tree Works


£1056.00

200924
Marsh Commercial
Allotment Insurance

£83.64

200925
Cambs Acre

Annual Membership

£57.00

200926
Hunts DC

Waste Collection

£56.88

200927
Mrs J Stanbride
Salary & Homeworking
£418.20

200928
HMRC


Tax & NI


£51.16

2021/2691
Leisure & Amenities


No report to be made
2021/2692
Offords Flooding


An additional meeting to discuss the flooding had been held the previous 


evening.  Cllr Eayrs had checked various drains and ditches and met with 


Kerrie Simpson from Thornhills.  Three problem areas had been established 

and the Clerk was contacting those responsible.  A full flood report would be 

provided by Cllr Savage and circulated to all.
2021/2693
Planning


Cllr Young reviewed the meeting held before Full Council.
2021/2694
Slow Ways


To Resolve: That Offord Cluny & Offord Darcy Parish Council supports the 

Slow Ways initiative and will promote it by encouraging local residents to 

walk, review and use routes.  Council will also consider where new paths 

would strengthen the Slow Ways network and to encourage its Members 

to sign up personally to walk and review a Slow Way.


Unanimously Agreed.

2021/2695
NATS Consultancy on Proposed Luton Airport Stack Location -Update


Cllr Weitzel confirmed he had spoken with a local resident who had 


previously worked as an air traffic controller.  It would seem that there was 

little Offords could do to prevent this going ahead should it be thought 


necessary given the reduction in air traffic.
2021/2696
OVW Bridge Proposal – update on progress



Cllr Gillbanks to remain in contact with those working on a similar project in 

Great Paxton.
2021/2697
COVID-19 


Following the announcement of the third National Lockdown Councillors 


confirmed they were ready to again offer help where needed.
2021/2698
Chairman’s Report


Cllr Weitzel thanked everyone for what had been done surrounding the 


recent flooding.
2021/2699
Councillor Reports
Cllr Savage:
The replacement notice boards and additional Little Libraries was raised.



It was agreed to order 4 of the N/Boards and two additional Little Libraries.
2021/2700
Notices & Correspondence not previously circulated


None
2021/2701
Any Urgent Business
In accordance with section 100(B)(4) of the Local Government Act 1972 (as amended) the Chair will admit an item of urgent business in order that it can be dealt with at the earliest opportunity provided it has been raised at least 24 hours before the meeting.
None
2021/2702
The meeting closed at 8.27pm and next remote meeting date confirmed as Thursday, February 4, 2021 
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Jackie Stanbridge

Clerk to the Council/Responsible Financial Officer

January 2, 2021
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